Board Meeting Notes 11-9-09
· In the Point of Pride Moment agenda item, the Board recognized the PTO for its help on the referendum issue.  Specifically, Ms. Tammy Anderson, President; Ms. Sarah Laning, Vice President; Ms. Barb Deer, Treasurer; Ms. Lea Smith, Member and Ms. Becky Vossekuil, Member were thanked for all their hard work.

· After a presentation by Mr. Paul Dix, the Board approved using an Agriculture Course called Horticulture as a Science Credit.  The course must be approved by the Department of Public Instruction and meet specific science standards before being implemented.

· Dr. McMurry presented the timetable for the Superintendent Search for a 50% position.  On November 30, 2009, Mr. Al Rosenthal will be in town to run focus groups on what staff, community and the Board would like to see as attributes for the new Superintendent.  A letter will be sent to all community groups asking them to send a representative from their group to participate in the focus groups.  There are also times set up for staff and Board Members for their input.  Anyone who would like to be part of the focus groups should contact Dr. Bruce McMurry at 583-3146.
· The Board received information regarding current legislative issues including Governor Doyle’s legislation to make Wisconsin eligible for “Race to the Top” federal dollars.  Since Governor Doyle is not running for another term and Lt. Gov. Barbara Lawton has chosen not to run, there is speculation on who will run for Governor including Milwaukee Mayor Tom Barrett.  A second big piece of legislation is turning the choosing of the next Superintendent of Milwaukee Public Schools over to the Mayor and taking that power away from the School Board.
· The Board looked at the first reading of a Board Policy on choosing a student representative to the Board in order to provide more effective communication between the Board and the student body.  The second reading and approval will take place at the November 23, 2009 meeting.  The administrative rules on how a student would be picked was also handed out for Board review.
· The Board approved the vote count of 508 yes votes and 368 no votes for the referendum as required by law.

· The Winter Sport Coaches were approved as required every year.  These included:   Boys Basketball:  Head Coach—Kyle Seyfert;  Junior Varsity Coach—Art Gerhardt; Volunteers—Mike Urban, Mike Franke, Byran Dinse, Jason Collien.  Dance:  Head Coach—Jen Harrisonl;  Volunteer—Lisa Holz.  Girls Basketball:  Head Coach—Dave Benkoske;  Junior Varsity Coach—Joe Puetz;  Volunteer—Pam Wickert, Jonna Garrett, Gary Schwartz.  Wrestling:  Head Coach—Mike Gross;  Volunteer—Dave Cohen, Eric Spor.  Junior High School Boys Basketball:  Eighth Grade—John Thompson;  Seventh Grade—Lucas Nieman.

· The Board heard from the auditors regarding our financial status.  There were a couple of minor concerns that are being addressed.  Overall, it was a very clean audit.  Anyone interested in seeing the reports are welcome to come to the District Office and ask for Joe Heinzelman, District Administrator.

· There was a slight change in December and January Board Meetings.  There will only be one Board Meeting in December due to the Holiday Season—that meeting will take place on Monday, December 14, 2009 at 5:00pm in the Oakfield Elementary School Library.  The January Meetings will take place on January 4, 2010 at 5:30 and January 25, 2010 at 5:30, both in the Oakfield Elementary School Library.
· The Board accepted two band instruments as gifts as required by Board Policy.  Those instruments were donated by Mr. Bruce Prall and Ms. Kelly Easterson.

· The next three items were reports by Mr. Dix on his trip to Washington D.C. that was sponsored by the DPI through a Wallace Grant so no district money was used.  It was a great experience.  President Panzer reviewed the School Board’s Meeting he attended last Saturday which dealt with legislative concerns.  Joe Heinzelman presented on a District Administrator’s Meeting in attended.

· The Administrators gave their individual reports.

· Next Meeting is November 23, 2009 in the Oakfield Elementary School Library at 5:30.

· Items for the next agenda are:  TAHER Presentation, WASB Convention Attendance, WASB Delegate to the Convention, Second Reading of Board Policy 186.1, Report on Soccer Co-op, CESA 6 Update, Discussion of First Chapter of “Who Cares” Book.

· Any questions, please feel free to call Joe Heinzelman at 583-3146 (school), 583-3313 (home) or 960-8896 (cell).
